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Iraq – Howitzer Ammunition 
 
WASHINGTON, Oct. 14, 2011 – The Defense Security Cooperation Agency notified Congress Oct 5 of a 
possible Foreign Military Sale to the Government of Iraq for various explosive projectiles and charges, as well 
as associated equipment, parts, training and logistical support for an estimated cost of $82 million. 
 
The Government of Iraq has requested a possible sale of 44,608 M107 155mm High Explosive Projectiles and 
9,328 M485A2 155mm Illumination projectiles; also included are, M231 Propelling charges, M232A1 155mm 
Modular Artillery Charge System  Propelling charges, M739 Fuzes, M762A1 Electronic Time Fuzes, M82 
Percussion primers, M767A1 Electronic Time Fuzes, 20-foot Intermodal Containers for transporting 
ammunition, publications and technical data, personnel training and training equipment, U.S. Government and 
contractor engineering, logistics, and technical support services, and other related elements of logistics support.  
The estimated cost is $82 million. 
 
This proposed sale will contribute to the foreign policy and national security of the United States by helping to 
improve the security of a friendly country.  This proposed sale directly supports the Iraq government and serves 
the interests of the Iraqi people and the U.S.  
 
The proposed sale will help Iraq’s efforts to develop an integrated ground defense capability, a strong national 
defense, and dedicated military force.  As the drawdown of coalition forces continues, the Iraqi military 
continues to develop a force capable of assuming the lead in providing for the security of the Iraqi people.  
 
The proposed sale of this ammunition will not alter the basic military balance in the region.  
 
The ammunition will be supplied from U.S. Army stock.  There are no known offset agreements proposed in 
connection with this potential sale. 
 
Implementation of this proposed sale will not require the assignment of any additional U.S. Government or 
contractor representatives to Iraq. 

 
There will be no adverse impact on U.S. defense readiness as a result of this proposed sale. 
 
This notice of a potential sale is required by law and does not mean the sale has been concluded. 
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